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Re:  BOE Report 

We were able to complete the Grades 3-8 Simulations with very few issues.  Our network and 
infrastructure worked as expected without incident.  We had a couple of scheduling snafus and 
need to make a couple of proctoring changes as we prepare for April but all in all, it went very well.   
 
We also had 4 students who won awards at the Central New York Scholastic Art Show.  Hailey 
Meagher, Averie Meagher, Aidan Mera and Navaeh LaPlatney all won awards with Hailey and 
Averie had their pieces sent on to the national competition.  Congratulations to all of the students 
and best of luck to Hailey and Averie! 
 
Our 2nd Semester has started and kids are started their new schedules.  Everything has gone well 
with the new quarter/semester.  Our counselor has met with all of the seniors of concern and we 
have talked about plans should anyone start to slip.  We are preparing for Spirit Week next week.  
Festivities will occur throughout the week culminating with the Winter Olympics on Friday, Feb. 
16th just prior to the start of Mid-Winter Break.   
 
In athletics, both the boys’ and girls’ teams are preparing for sectional play.  At this point in time, 
the girls are looking like they will host a first-round sectional game versus SRF on Tues. Feb. 13th. 
The boys will earn the D West title and the 1 seed.  They will likely host P-H on Wed. Feb. 14th.  
Our JV and Modified teams will also be wrapping up their season over the next few days.  All of 
the teams have done relatively well and are showing signs of improvement from the beginning of 
the year to now.   
 
I am working on finishing up schedules for baseball and softball.  I had to rearrange a bunch of 
games for the varsity teams because of the Senior Trip in May.  We are all set and ready for the 
season but there will be a lot of games in a short amount of time.  Hopefully, the light winter holds 
on and we can get on the fields earlier than normal! 
 
In CSE, we had a couple of meetings this past month.  No major concerns as the programming is 
standard for first time students.  We have our schedule set for Annual Reviews and we will be 
starting them within the next month.  Everything is planned out to complete the majority of them by 
June with a few CPSE meetings scheduled in June. 


